
 

 

TO: RIS COMMUNITY 
 
DATE: MARCH 8, 2021 
 
RE:  LEARNING MODALITY FOR SY 21-22 
 

 
 

The School will continue to offer our highly effective Distance Learning Program (DLP) in SY 2021 -22. In 
addition to the DLP, the School will also offer a Face-to-Face (F2F) Learning Program for students whose 
parents prefer a face-to-face learning modality for their children.  
 
The F2F Program will be implemented next school year provided that:   
1. The Philippine National Government through its agencies have allowed and have provided guidelines 
for school re-opening; and,  
2. The School Management, in exercising the diligence of a good parent, has deemed that it is safe for 
students and staff to return to school premises. 
 
The school will be opening at most only one F2F section per grade level. For practical reasons, there will 
be a minimum number of enrolled students for the School to open an F2F section. If this minimum 
number is not reached, all the students in that grade level will be learning through the DLP. Similarly, th e 
school will also limit the number of students who are allowed to attend F2F classes for social distancing 
purposes. As such, F2F slots are on a first-come-first-served basis.  
 
We have developed specific teaching and learning plans as part of our preparations for students who will 
choose to learn from school. Should the government prohibit holding in-person classes or if the School 
deems it unsafe to do so, our teachers will be ready to shift quickly to DLP. The Principals will in due 
course distribute primers that explain the Blended Learning Program in detail, together with all our 
health and safety protocols.  
 
The decision regarding the start of F2F instruction will be formally announced by the School prior to the 
start of School Year 2021-2022. 
 
 
Sincerely for all Reesians, 
 
 
(SGD.) 
WILLIAM E. TACKETT 
Headmaster 


